
   

 

 

Jeffrey W. Cown, Director 
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4244 International Parkway 
Suite 120 
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February 20, 2024 

 

David Montano 

Hunter Army Airfield 

1550 Veteran’s Parkway 

HQ 3rd Inf Div (M) & Fort Stewart, Directorate of Public Works 

Fort Stewart, GA  31314 

 

RE: Title V Application No. TV-696160 

  Date of Application: March 1, 2023 

  Facility AIRS No.: 051-00149 

 

Dear Mr. Montano: 

 

Enclosed is Air Quality Permit No. 9711-051-0149-V-05-0 issued to Hunter Army Airfield for the operation of a 

U.S. Army Airfield facility that is located in Savannah, Georgia. 

 

This Permit is for the operation of this facility under Title V of the Clean Air Act and is not transferable.  The 

Permittee may not make any changes to equipment or processes that are not allowed under the Permit.  Violation 

of any Permit condition that is not indicated to be “State Only Enforceable” is a violation under Title V of the 

Clean Air Act and is subject to enforcement by the Division and the US EPA. 

 

The enclosed Title V Permit expires five (5) years from its effective date. The Permit shall become null and void 

after the expiration date unless a timely and complete renewal application has been submitted to the Division at 

least six (6) months, but no more than eighteen (18) months prior to the expiration date of the Permit. 

 

If changes or modifications not allowed by the Permit need to be made to any process or equipment at the facility, 

an electronic Title V application detailing the changes/modifications must be submitted well in advance of any 

critical date involved, so that adequate time will be available for review, discussion, and revision where necessary.  

The application is available through the Air Protection Branch’s web site:  https://epd.georgia.gov/air/title-v-

permit-modifications.  To receive future information regarding Georgia’s Title V permit program, please join the 

Title V Email List:  https://epd.georgia.gov/air/air-information-subscriptions, then choose “Air Title V 

Permitting.”  

 

The following types of correspondence should be sent to the Division personnel indicated: 

 

• Testing notices and test results: Dan McCain – Unit Coordinator, Stationary Source Compliance Program 

• All other required notifications and reports:  Sean Taylor – Program Manager, Stationary Source 

Compliance Program.  
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You may contact me at (470) 524-0693 or via e-mail at tracey.hiltunen@dnr.ga.gov regarding questions about 

the permit conditions. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

Tracey Hiltunen 

Environmental Engineer 

Stationary Source Permitting Program 

 

Enclosures 

c: SSPP webmaster 


